
    Town of Alto 
  Special Called Meeting 

June 28, 2022-6pm 

Habersham County/HEMC 

Minutes 

 

 

Those in attendance: 

 

PJ Huggins, Mayor 

Eddie Palmer, Mayor Pro-tem 

James Turner, Council Post 2 

Allen Fox, Council Post 3 

Josh Ivey, Police Chief 

Penny Rogers, Town Clerk 

Absent: Lisa Turner, CFO 

 

     The Town Officials held a Special Called Meeting at 6:00pm concerning the 

TSPLOST in conjunction with the Habersham County meeting at the HEMC 

conference room.  The meeting was called to order by Habersham County 

Commissioner and then by Mayor PJ Huggins. Mt. Airy Mayor McAllister gave the 

invocation followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

     Habersham Commissioners approved the agenda followed by Alto.  Pro-tem 

Eddie Palmer made a motion to approve the agenda.  Councilman Allen Fox 

seconded the motion.                                                                     Approved by all. 

 

New Business: 

      The only discussion was the TSPLOST Roads and Bridges.   A presentation was 

given by Habersham County explaining details of the TSPLOST.  If it passes on the 

ballot, distribution will be by population and percentage. All cities were asked to get 

their buckets of cost and categories together and adopt the IGA at the July meetings 

so all can be prepared to go on the ballots for the November election.   Questions 

were taken and answered from any one with concerns.                 

                                                                                                          

Old Business:  N/A 

 

Recommendations from Officers, Departments, and Attorneys: N/A 

       

Public comments:  N/A 
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     Habersham Commissioners adjourned the meeting followed by Alto.  

Councilman Allen Fox made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Councilman James 

Turner seconded the motion.  The meeting was adjourned at 6:56 pm.                                                                                                                                                    

                                                                                                        Approved by all. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted by: 

 

 

 

Penny Rogers  

Town Clerk 

 

 


